
 
   

  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

June 12, 2023 
Statement from OMB Director Shalanda Young 

Budgetary Impact Analysis for Executive Order Entitled “Advancing Economic 
Security for Military and Veteran Spouses, Caregivers, and Survivors” 

This executive order seeks to reduce barriers to employment for military and veteran 
spouses, caregivers, and survivors, recognizing the importance of military-connected 
family economic well-being to the all-volunteer force. Implementing this executive order 
would have no impact on costs and revenues to the Federal Government. The benefits of 
this executive order include improving the ability of executive agencies to hire and retain 
military-connected spouses and increasing resources and support for military and veteran 
spouses, caregivers, and survivors in the workforce. Implementing this executive order 
would have no impact on mandatory and discretionary obligations and outlays, as well as 
on revenues to the Federal Government, in the 5-year fiscal period beginning in fiscal 
year 2023. The agencies anticipated to be impacted by this executive order includes the 
Departments of State, Defense, Veterans Affairs, and Homeland Security, among others. 


